
Village of Sheridan 

PO Box 580 

Sheridan, IL 60551 

 

Village Resident 
Sheridan, IL 60551 



    SHERIDAN 
December  2020/January  2021  

 

Village President 

Shelly Figgins 

 

 

Village Trustees 

Peggy Arneson 

Judy Hinterlong 

Jay Waldvogel 

Jamie Skalic 

Maggie Strothman 

Jeff Wilhelm 

 

Village Administrator 

Cathy Grimwood 

___________________ 

Village Meeting Dates 

The regular monthly 
board meeting is held on 
the 2nd Monday of each 
month at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Village Hall.  All meet-
ings are open to the pub-
lic. 

Residents are encour-
aged to attend and be-
come involved and be 
informed. 

 

INFO-LINE

VILLAGE 
HALL HOURS 

7:00—3:00 M-F  

Visit our website @ 

www.sheridan-il.us 

 

 

 



SHERIDAN AMERICAN LEGION POST 

729 

 
Rent the  

American Legion 

for your next gath-

ering by calling  

815-496-2380 

~Wednesday Night BINGO~ 

~Friday Night Fish Fry~ 

Legion Meetings-3rd Tuesday of Every Month 

Memorials and Donations are greatly  

appreciated!! 

PLEASE CHECK WITH US ON  AVAILABILITY  OF 

CARRY OUT  SERVICE  

 

Village Permits Issued  

October/November  2020 
 

 420 W Si Johnson Ave-fence 

 305 W Pleasant St-driveway 

 205 Hickory St-shed 

 210 N Rowe St-sewer repair 

 420 W Si Johnson Ave-reroof 

 207 W Si Johnson Ave-reroof 
 

GROOT 

recycle dates  

 

 Dec 11, 26 

Jan 8, 22 

Feb 5, 19 

MONTHLY COMMUNITY MEETINGS 

PLEASE CONTACT INDIVIDUAL ENTITIES ON 

MEETING SCHEDULES DURING THIS TIME 

 

Sheridan Historical Society - 1st Tuesday 

6:30PM @ Historical Building 

 

Sheridan American Legion - 3rd Tuesday 

7:00PM @ Legion 

 

Mission Township -  2nd Wednesday 7:00PM 

@ Mission Township Building 

 

Sheridan Sanitary District -  4th Wednesday 

6:00PM @ Historical  

Building. 

 

Sheridan Village Board Meetings - 2nd  

Monday 7:00PM @ Village Hall 

 

Sheridan Zoning Board of Appeals @ Village Hall - 

Are always published in the Legal  

Notices of The Times 

 

Sheridan Fire District Trustee Meetings-1st Thurs-

day 7:00PM @ Fire Station 

November 3, 2019 

Sheridan Area Food Pantry 

Located at Sheridan United Methodist Church  

219 S Bushnell Street, Sheridan 

Open 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of every month from 

8:30 to 9:30 am 

December dates:  December 8th & 22nd 

January dates:  January 12th & 26th 

(SOCIAL DISTANCING RULES STILL APPLY) 

Ottawa Community Food Basket  
joins Sheridan Area Food Pantry on the 4th Tues-

days from 8:30 - 9:30 am with lots of pre boxed  

items for you. December 22 & January 26 

Contact Larry Ryg with any questions @ 815-496-9450 



 

PETITIONS AVAILABLE 
MAYOR & 3 BOARD OF TRUSTEES POSITIONS WILL BE UP FOR ELECTION! 

 

Elections will be held on April 6, 2021 for the following positions in the 
Village of   Sheridan: 
   

  Village President –4 Year Term 
  Village Trustee(3)-4 Year Term 
 
All potential candidates may begin  
filing petitions at Village Hall from December 14-21, 2020 During the following 
Hours:   
Monday,  December 14,  8-4PM                              Monday, December 21,  8-5PM 
Tuesday,  December 15,  8-4PM                                          (Final Day) 
Wednesday,  December 16,  8-4PM 
Thursday, December 17,  8-4PM 
Friday, December 18,   8-4PM 

 

 

Political Agenda is defined as a list of subjects or problems to which government officials, as 
well as, individuals outside of government are paying serious attention to at any given time. 

 

Hidden Agenda, on the other hand, is defined as a secret or ulterior motive for something.  

 

We can all run for positions such as Village President or Village Trustee with either agenda, Polit-
ical or Hidden, in mind, but the one agenda that benefits our Village, our Community, our People 
is not hidden. These are the choices that we get to make as a resident of our little town. For most, 
the choice is wanting to do great things for our Village, to make a difference, to make a commit-
ment, and to aid in the decision-making process that will move our town forward. And what an 
amazing choice that is! Make the amazing choice… 

        Sincerely,  

        Sheridan Village President  

        Shelly Figgins 

Tuesday April 6, 2021 





 

WE can be “ONE” TOGETHER, in 2021  
 

With just the month of December remaining for the year 2020, it is a good time to reflect on what we sur-

vived during this Pandemic year. Also, how we collectively came together to make it this far in a most chal-

lenging and humbling year. Our resiliency and strengths came to the forefront and allowed us to realize 

that through it all we can achieve, succeed and also be Thankful for the littlest of gifts we have received 

during the last 11 months.  

 

With that said, we can look forward to a new year and boundless new opportunities for the Residents and 

Village of Sheridan. The Sheridan Community Club with Mackenzie and its dedicated members have al-

ready previewed what exciting venues can be accomplished, from the Fall Festival earlier in October, and 

now the Light up Sheridan on December 11th . Their dedication to making Sheridan a Home and Town to 

experience and enjoy for all.  

 

The Library, with Patty and her staff, always looking to help with providing a variety of learning opportuni-

ties for the students, families and adults of  Sheridan. The programs and the readings in Centennial Park, 

just being a few examples, along with a great selection of books and other educational materials to serve 

our Village Residents.  

 

A Big Thank You also to our local business owners and staff, always stepping up when needed, with their 

selfless acts of charity and fund raising for special causes and Pandemic related needs that became part 

of every ones new daily grind. Those aspects detailed just reiterate how We, as a Village, respond with 

compassion and empathy when the situation presents, especially that 2020, was a year of challenges, 

stress and frustration.  

 

It was absolutely great to have a somewhat normal Halloween Trick or Treat on October 31st. That along 

with the Sheridan Community cookout at Centennial Park was enjoyed by many before the formal Trick or 

Treat scheduled. Most enjoyable was that many families and individuals took advantage of the cookout 

and some also participated in the pumpkins decorating and costume event.  

 

Now, We, can be “ONE” TOGETHER, as 2021 looms nearing the dawn of a New Year. I will do my very Best 

to contribute in a positive and progressive way to set realistic and achievable goals for the betterment of 

the Residents and Village of Sheridan. I look forward to reflecting on where we have been and what we 

have done this past year, regardless of the difficulty and challenges presented. We then can easily move 

into the New Year with an energy and can do vigor that can benefit all.  

 

It is with this positive, WE can be “ONE” TOGETHER in 2021 perspective, 

that we can make 2021 lead the way to overcoming the setbacks and dis-

appointments of the previous year.  

 

Wishing You and Yours a Most Merry Christmas and a Healthy, Happy and 

Prosperous New Year.  

 

Thank You all for being a part of “The Pride of Sheridan”.  

Jay Waldvogel Village of Sheridan Parks Chairman   



Sheridan Historical Society Museum 
 

 

We want to thank everyone for your continued support.  This year due to the  

pandemic, we are only open by appointment. Due to the size of our facility, we 
can only have five people in at a time for social distancing. 

 

As we get close to the end of 2020, we look forward to a better 2021 with less  

restrictions. 

 

Some historical tidbits….. 

 

 1826 Jesse Walker founded Mission in Mission Point under the supervision of the 
Methodist Episcopal Church for a school and conversion of the Pottawatomie  

Indians.  This project failed and the Sauks burned the Mission. 

 

 In 1848 Cholera Epidemic hit Sheridan.  The historical society currently takes 
care of the Cholera Cemetery known as the Whitehead McInturf Cemetery.  The 

Cholera victims died and were buried in what we assume was a Mass Grave.  
There are many other folks buried some having stones and some do not. 

 

 The first post office was established in 1866 with John North postmaster.   

 

 The Village was incorporated on June 24, 1872.  The Village at this time was 
temperate and no saloons were admitted. 

 

 1879 – Sheridan Summer Resort Company  (which became Glen Park) Glen Park  

dedicated March 4, 1898. 

 

We are more than happy to accept any and all donations.  We can copy any and 
all photos and return them if you don’t wish to donate the original. 

 

 

Open on Sunday’s April–November from 1:00 pm – 3:00pm or by appointment.   

 Genealogy assistance is available. 

Memberships Available. 

Contact Sandy Vahl 815-712-0279 or Jean McNelis: 815-695-5609 







Robert W. Rowe Public Library  

DECEMBER 2020 

Starting December 1-Adult Grab & Go Craft  Gingerbread Man Face Décor 

All Supplies Provided-As Supplies Last 

 

Cake & Crime Book Discussion   

Wednesday, December 9th @ 12 PM On ZOOM 

Please call the library for the link 

 

Christmas Cards for our Neighbors 

Please stop by the library, Sheridan State Bank or Sheridan Post Office  

Pick up a Free Christmas Card, write a message, poem or draw a picture. 

Please return back to the library by December 16th. 

We will then take all the cards to our local nursing homes, Assisted Living Facili-

ties and LaSalle County Veterans Home. Let’s make our neighbors holiday just a 

little bit brighter! 

 

Please help us decorate our Christmas Tree! Make an ornament or any type 

decoration and bring it to the library to hang on our tree. 

 

JANUARY 2021 

Friday, January  1, 2021 Library Closed 

Re-open on Saturday January 2, 2021 

 

Starting January 2, 2021 the library is having a Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange 

Take a puzzle, bring a puzzle. 

Please return your puzzle to the drop box and grab another one.  

Any puzzles with missing pieces please just throw away, do not return them.  

For all ages! 

 

Starting January 19th  

Winter Reading Program 

Stop by the library and pick up your BINGO Card. For every BINGO you get you 

will receive an entry into the drawing for one of several great prizes. For all ages.  

 


